VOLUME XXV

March 21, 1974

Number 18

WE CARE, DO YOU?

Professors, seminarians, wives and teens: Here is a good chance to share your Christian love. Monday, March 25, 1974, we will be visiting the Conestoga View County Home. Someone has expressed to me the need of these people for someone to talk to, to have someone read to them, play a game of checkers or just to care. I think that we can fill some of these lonely lives with our love. All it takes is an hour of your time.

We will leave from the parking lot at 6:45p.m. on the 25th and will only stay for about 45 minutes at the Home. Bring your Bible, a good book or something you feel of interest and let's show that we care. If interested, please contact Don or Lynn Wetzel at 397-0729. Thank you.

Lynn Wetzel

ELECTIONS ARE COMING

The Student Community Council has approved the following seminarians as candidates for offices of the S.C.C. in 1974-75:

President - Michael Clark, Dennis Moritz Vice.Pres. - Lee Jessup, Thomas Smith Sec.-Tres. - Robert Doner, Donald Wetzel.

There will be an important student body meeting immediately after Chapel on Monday, April 1 (this isn't a joke) at which time additional nominations for any of the three offices can be made. Nominations at this time will need the seconds of six people in order to be accepted.

The day for elections has been set for April 17 from 9:30a.m. to 4:00p.m.

Larry Canfield

THE STORK FLYS AGAIN::

Yes, Virginia, the Stork is alive and well! At least the Stork lives around the community of Lancaster Theological Seminary! Since the last publication of this paper, the Stork has been very busy with his deliveries.

Our congratulations first are to Mr. and Mrs. William Pitcher on the birth of a baby boy on Friday, March 15. The latest Pitcher weighed in at 3 pounds, and at last report is doing fine as is his mother. Bill is a "new" M.Div. seminarian from Wellsville.

Congratulations also go to Allen Kroehler on the birth of his twin baby kids: The baby boy and girl were born on Tuesday, March 19 which is the reason Prof. Kroehler was unable to be at the CE class. (The members of the class thought that they should have gone along as part of their education.)

Once again, our congratulations and prayers for health and happiness of the latest additions and the new parents.

THE SEMINARIAN

MANY THANKS

We thank the men and women in our community for the many expressions of Christian concern during our recent family experience with death. We appreciate your personal ministry to us during those grave hours.

Peggy and Lee McCardle.

The guest for the Monday morning "Preaching" service for March 25 will be Dr. Alfred C. Bartholomew. Communion will also be included as part of the service.

From the Office of Development and Communication:

Early next week a survey instrument will be in the mail boxes of all seminarians. Please take time to fill out the questionnaire and return it to Mr. Farrar's office by April 5. Information and financial aid applications will be made available to all seminarians in April and interviews scheduled for those who need to discuss this matter with Mr. Farrar. We are also reminded by Mr. Farrar that applications for grants-in-aid from THE HARRY K. BAER AND ANNA BAER SNAVELY FUND are available in the ODC office. All aplications must be mailed to the Rev. Nevin Schellenberger, Pastor of St. Paul's Church in Lancaster by May 1, 1974. Application may be made by any seminarian preparing for the Christian ministry.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

GOOD NEWS

Planning of an Easter Egg Hunt is underway for the Seminary community by the ASW. It is to take place Saturday morning, April 6, at 10 am on the Seminary grounds for children up to and including age 6. Rain date will be Sunday, April 7, at 3 pm. If raining on Sunday, the HUB will be used.

If anyone is interested in donating eggs, please call Cathy Jones at 392-2214.

Also, Friday, April 5, at 6:30 pm all the Seminary children 7 years and older are invited to come to Cathy Jones' house to decorate the eggs for the Egg Hunt.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

NEEDED:

Someone to sit with Emily Sautter during her nap, 1 to 3 pm, on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday. If anyone is interested in a little extra income, contact Ellen or Wayne Sautter. Phone: 397-1626

TA WORKSHOPS

Two transactional analysis workshops will be held at Lancaster Theological Seminary during the month of April.

The first will be a transactional analysis personal growth group, on April 5 and 6. The second will be an introduction to transactional analysis, on April 19 and 20.

Both are sponsored by the Seminary's Laboratory for Leadership and Learning, directed by Professor Allen E. Kroehler.

For registration information, contact Professor Kroehler.

LETTER TO THE PROM COMMITTEE

As part of the arrangements for the first and last annual prom at LTS I was asked to review the band that will be playing the night of the I was asked to review the band that will be playing the night of the prom. I think the prom committee is making a terrible mistake by asking Captain Marvel and His Holy Spooks. Even though it is necersary to secure a cheap band due to our tight budget, but this is going too far! I mean, who wants a band whose tissue and comb man was a former tassle-twirler at Jake the Stake's Bar and Grill It was also learned that two of the members of the group Zimmerman and Collins, were former Mousecateers, since it is clearly against the **ge**minary's policy. Another upsetting thing was their light show. The sign on the door of the tavern said, Come in and see a band and a great light show." This "great light show" consisted of the trumpet player setting the bass guitar player on fire. The only thing I liked about the whole show was when the organ player and trombone player streaked across the bar, wearing only bobby socks and singing "Let's Go to the Streak." I don't think our seminary is quiteready for "Captain Marvel, etc." Maybe the "Faculty Five" would reconsider.

D. Lee Jessup

LANCASTER THEOLOGICAL SEMINARY CALENDAR AND ANNOUNCEMENTS - 149:23

March 21, 1974

* Open to Seminary Community

** Open to General Public

Numbers in parentheses refer to announcements which follow.

CALENDAR

Monday, March 25

* 9:05 A.M. - Chapel

7:00 P.M. - Night Ministry

L200

* 9:00 P.M. - Bowling

Tuesday, March 26

* 9:05 A.M. - Morning Prayers

10:00 A.M. - Dr. Longsdorf- interview students

(1)

11:30 A.M. - Campus Affairs Committee meeting

1:00 P.M. - Trustee Executive Committee meeting * 6:30 P.M. - Choir

L204

* 9:00 P.M. - Bowling

Wednesday, March 27

8:00 A.M. - Executive Cabinet meeting

L204

* 9:05 A.M. - Morning Prayers

Thursday, March 28

* 9:05 A.M. - Morning Prayers

2:00 P.M. - 150th Anniversary Steering Committee

L204

Friday, March 29

* 9:05 A.M. - Morning Prayers

DATES AHEAD

March 23 - 1:00 P.M. - Bowling

April 16 - Mr. Samuel Saylor, Ministers Life Insurance Company, will be on campus.

April 16-19 - Rap-with-the-Faculty Week May 9 - 10 - COMMENCEMENT

May 20-24 - ACTS Program

THE REGISTER

Executive Cabinet

No Report

Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 27

Academic Affairs

No Report

Campus Affairs

Meeting Date: March 19

Topics Discussed: 1. Proposal by Messrs. Moses & Mark. See below.

2. A campaign to purchase new U.C.C. Hymnals.

3. Admissions policy and procedures.

4. Financial Aid concerns.

Information Requested: Mr. Farrar will shortly circulate a request for

information.

Information Reported: Need for greater control of access to residence buildings

and need for security chain installations on apartment

doors were reported by security sub-committee.

Decisions Reported: 1. Upon motion by Dr. Englert and seconded by Gary Marcy

the committee unanimously endorsed Moses' project to solicit aid in bringing his wife to America for a visit

of 20 to 30 days.

2. Recommendations for improved security were sent to the

Executive Cabinet.

Next Meeting: March 26, 11:30 A.M., Room A 203.

Student Community Council

No Report

Doctorial Studies

No Report

Collegiym Development

No Report

ANNOUNCEMENTS

(1) The Reverend William T. Longsdorf, Conference Minister for Penn Northeast Conference, will be on campus at 10:00 A.M. on March 26, for interviews with any seniors interested in possible placement in Penn Northeast Conference. A list of current vacancies in that conference is available in the student opportunity book in my office. Any senior who wishes to be interviewed by Dr. Longsdorf on March 26, should contact my office immediately.

Tom Brown Career Development Office